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present value basis, excluding adminis-
trative costs and any incidental effects
on governmental receipts or outlays in
accordance with the provisions of the
Federal Credit Reform Act of 1990 (2
U.S.C. 661 et seq.).

Substantial completion means the
opening of a project to vehicular or
passenger traffic or a comparable event
as determined by the Secretary and
specified in the credit agreement.

Term sheet means a contractual
agreement between the DOT and the
project sponsor (and the lender, if ap-
plicable) that sets forth the key busi-
ness terms and conditions of a Federal
credit instrument. Execution of this
document represents a legal obligation
of budget authority.

TIFIA means the Transportation In-
frastructure Finance and Innovation
Act of 1998, Pub. L. 105–178, 112 Stat.
107, 241 (1998).

[64 FR 29750, June 2, 1999, as amended at 65
FR 44939, July 19, 2000]

§ 80.5 Limitations on assistance.
(a) The total amount of credit assist-

ance offered to any project under this
part shall not exceed 33 percent of the
anticipated eligible project costs, as
measured on an aggregate cash (year-
of-expenditure) basis.

(b) Costs incurred prior to a project
sponsor’s submission of an application
for credit assistance may be considered
in calculating eligible project costs
only upon approval of the Secretary. In
addition, applicants shall not include
application charges or any other ex-
penses associated with the application
process (such as charges associated
with obtaining the required prelimi-
nary rating opinion letter) among the
eligible project costs.

(c) No costs financed internally or
with interim funding may be refi-
nanced under this part later than a
year following substantial completion
of the project.

(d)(1) Within the overall credit assist-
ance limitation of 33 percent of eligible
project costs, the Secretary may con-
sider making future-year or multi-year
contingent commitments of budget au-
thority and associated credit assist-
ance for projects temporarily lacking
certain requirements or with extended
construction periods and financing

needs. The TIFIA’s effectiveness in
stimulating private investment in
transportation infrastructure depends,
in large part, on investor recognition
that TIFIA credit instruments rep-
resent solid and reliable Federal com-
mitments. Therefore, the Secretary
shall make any future-year or multi-
year contingent commitment of funds
for a project using a conditional term
sheet. The conditional term sheet will
resemble the standard term sheet that
enables the obligation of budget au-
thority, but will also specify the addi-
tional actions necessary to trigger sub-
sequent obligation(s). The conditional
term sheet will include fixed dates by
which any requirements must be met
in order for the reserved funding to be
obligated.

(2) Upon execution of the conditional
term sheet, the Secretary shall reserve
budget authority attributable to the
appropriate year(s). This reservation
will ensure that a project with a condi-
tional commitment will have a priority
claim (along with that of any other
projects receiving such contingent
commitments) on budget authority be-
coming available in the specified
year(s), provided that the project spon-
sor satisfies each condition outlined in
the conditional term sheet. The Sec-
retary will limit such reservations to
not more than 50 percent of the budget
authority becoming available in the
applicable year(s). If a multi-year con-
tingent commitment is made, each
year’s loan will be tied to distinct,
clearly identified project segments or
stages or other milestones as specified
in the credit agreement.

(e) The obligor may draw upon the
line of credit only if net project reve-
nues (including, among other sources,
any debt service reserve fund) are in-
sufficient to pay costs specified in 23
U.S.C. 184(a)(2) under the line of credit,
including debt service costs. Debt serv-
ice costs include direct payments of
principal and interest as well as reim-
bursements for such payments in the
form of legally required deposits to a
debt service reserve fund.

(f) The Secretary shall not obligate
funds in favor of a project that has not
received an environmental Categorical
Exclusion, Finding of No Significant
Impact, or Record of Decision.
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(g) The Secretary shall fund a se-
cured loan based on the project’s fi-
nancing needs. The credit agreement
shall include the anticipated schedule
for such loan disbursements.

[64 FR 29750, June 2, 1999, as amended at 65
FR 44939, July 19, 2000]

§ 80.7 Application process.
(a) Public and private applicants for

credit assistance under this part will
be required to submit applications to
the DOT in order to be considered for
approval by the Secretary.

(b) At a minimum, such applications
shall provide:

(1) Documentation sufficient to dem-
onstrate that the project satisfies each
of the threshold criteria in § 80.13 and
describe the extent to which the
project satisfies each of the selection
criteria in § 80.15;

(2) Background information on the
project for which assistance is sought,
such as the project’s description, sta-
tus of environmental and other major
governmental permits and approvals,
and construction schedule;

(3) Background information on the
applicant (project sponsor);

(4) Historical information, if applica-
ble, concerning the applicant’s finan-
cial condition, including, for example,
independently audited financial state-
ments and certifications concerning
bankruptcies or delinquencies on other
debt; and

(5) Current financial information
concerning both the project and the ap-
plicant, such as sources and uses of
funds for the project and a forecast of
cash flows available to service all debt
instruments.

(c) An application for a project lo-
cated in or sponsored by more than one
State or other entity shall be sub-
mitted to the DOT by just one State or
entity. The sponsoring States or enti-
ties shall designate a single obligor for
purposes of applying for, receiving, and
repaying TIFIA credit assistance.

(d) Each fiscal year for which Federal
assistance is available under this part,
the DOT shall publish a FEDERAL REG-
ISTER notice to solicit applications for
credit assistance. Such notice will
specify the relevant due dates, the esti-
mated amount of funding available to
support TIFIA credit instruments for

the current and future fiscal years,
contact name(s), and other details for
that year’s application submissions
and funding approvals.

§ 80.9 Federal requirements.

All projects receiving credit assist-
ance under this part shall comply with:

(a) The relevant requirements of title
23, U.S.C., for highway projects, chap-
ter 53 of title 49, U.S.C., for transit
projects, and section 5333(a) of title 49
for rail projects, as appropriate;

(b) Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of
1964 (42 U.S.C. 2000d et seq.);

(c) The National Environmental Pol-
icy Act of 1969 (42 U.S.C. 4321 et seq.);

(d) The Uniform Relocation Assist-
ance and Real Property Acquisition
Policies Act of 1970 (42 U.S.C. 4601 et
seq.); and

(e) Other Federal and compliance re-
quirements as may be applicable.

§ 80.11 Investment-grade ratings.

(a) At the time a project sponsor sub-
mits an application, the DOT shall re-
quire a preliminary rating opinion let-
ter. This letter is a conditional credit
assessment from a nationally recog-
nized credit rating agency that pro-
vides a preliminary indication of the
project’s overall creditworthiness and
that specifically addresses the poten-
tial of the project’s senior debt obliga-
tions (those obligations having a lien
senior to that of the TIFIA credit in-
strument on the pledged security) to
achieve an investment-grade rating.

(b) The full funding of a secured (di-
rect) loan, loan guarantee, or line of
credit shall be contingent on the as-
signment of an investment-grade rat-
ing by a nationally recognized bond
rating agency to all project obligations
that have a lien senior to that of the
Federal credit instrument on the
pledged security.

(c) Neither the preliminary rating
opinion letter nor the formal credit
rating should reflect the effect of bond
insurance, unless that insurance pro-
vides credit enhancement that secures
the TIFIA obligation.

(d) The project sponsor must annu-
ally provide, at no cost to the Federal
Government, ongoing credit evalua-
tions of the project and related debt
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